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Your local councillors

Sherilee Jepmond
c/o Room 55
The Guildhall
Alfred Gelder Street
Hull HU1 2AA
Tel: (01482) 613 776 (Guildhall)
Mobile: 07710 118 973
Email:
councillor.jepmond@hullcc.gov.uk

Julia Conner
c/o Room 55
The Guildhall
Alfred Gelder Street
Hull HU1 2AA
Tel: (01482) 613 776 (Guildhall)
Mobile: 07703 469 832
Email:
councillor.conner@hullcc.gov.uk

Tim Kemp
c/o Room 55
The Guildhall
Alfred Gelder Street
Hull HU1 2AA
Tel: (01482) 613 776 (Guildhall)

Email:
councillor.kemp@hullcc.gov.uk

Current priorities identified for the area
1.	identify	and	investigate	potential	for	off-road parking schemes
2. improve community safety (including nuisance motorbikes)
3. improve cleanliness of local environment, including open and green spaces

We	are	pleased	to	confirm	that	arrangements	
are currently being made for our Community 
Conference on Saturday 9 March at 
Wilberforce College. This will bring together 
residents, partners and councillors from the 
wider Ings, Sutton, and the Longhill and Bilton 
Grange wards. 

We have chosen a Saturday for the event 
so that, hopefully, more people can get 
involved. 

Light refreshments will be provided.

The agenda is	still	to	be	finalised.	
It will include sharing of our current ward plans 
and seek to identify your priorities for the local 
area	into	the	2024-25	financial	year. 

Booking is essential. For more details and to 
book your place, please either email the team 
with your name, full address and preferred 
contact details to east.area@hullcc.gov.uk or call 
(01482) 613 140 leaving your name, address and 
telephone number so that we can call you back.

Help us to improve your neighbourhood
Community Conference Saturday 9 March 2024, 
Wilberforce College, 10 am - 12 noon



Grass verge and pavement parking
Residents complain about people parking on pavements and on 
grass verges. It doesn’t make the area look good, and we are 
asking for your help.
Please ensure you only park vehicles on the road and not on the 
pavement, grass verge or public land. When this happens, it can 
cause a nuisance to residents, pose a danger to pedestrians and 
damages verges and pavements.  
If verges and highways (including pavements) are damaged this has 
to	be	fixed	and	costs	money	which	could	otherwise	be	spent	on	other	
services for residents. 

Consultation - have your say!
Bus Diversion Route in the event of Shannon Road 
being closed in an emergency
The council’s Head of Transport	&	Traffic	Management	has	worked	with	bus	operators	to	identify	
a suitable	bus	diversion	route	which	could	be	used	in	the	event	of	an	extended	road	closure	on	
Shannon Road.
Following trials, the only suitable route for a diversion would be to use Douglas Road.  
Of course, this would be dependent on the location of the closure in place and if this route was still 
accessible. 
This route would only	be	used	if	the	bus	can	fit	down	Douglas	Road,	and	residents	who	park	on	
Douglas Road would be asked to move their vehicles so that the bus could use the road when any 
temporary closure is in place.  
If you would like to comment on this proposal, please contact the Area Team by emailing 
east.area@hullcc.gov.uk before 22 March 2024.

Police and Crime Commissioner and Local Government 
Elections - Thursday 2 May 2024
Please note that electors must show photo ID at their polling stations before they receive their ballot 
papers to vote for in May’s elections for the Police Commissioner and local councillors. In the local 
council ballot, one councillor will be up for election. If you don’t have any of the accepted forms of 
ID	you	can	apply		for	a	free	Voter	Authority	Certificate	at:	Apply	for	photo	ID	to	vote	
(called	a	‘Voter	Authority	Certificate’)	-	GOV.UK	(www.gov.uk)	
Alternatively, you can vote by postal vote. You can have a postal vote simply because it would 
be	more	convenient	for	you	or	if	you	can’t	get	down	to	the	polling	station,	for	example	you	are	on	
holiday or because your work schedule means you can’t get to a polling station. You will be sent a 
postal	vote	ballot	pack	before	the	election.	Find	out	more	about	how	to	vote	by	post	here	-	
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/voter/apply-vote-post.		
You can now apply online at:
https://www.gov.uk/apply-postal-vote	
or contact the council’s Electoral Services team

Helpline: (01482) 613 386

Email: electoral.services@hullcc.gov.uk.



Bilton Bowling Club
Bilton Bowling Club are welcoming new members 
aged 50 or over playing either Tuesday or
Wednesday afternoon or both. 
The club play at Alderman	Kneeshaw	playing	
fields	Bilton	Grange.	
Contact Martin Tomlinson 07779 129 645.

Childrens activities
Do you have school age children? 
Friends	of	Kneeshaw Park, East Mount 
Community Centre and East Hull Community 
Farm run activities for children and young people 
during half term. 

Why not check out their websites and social 
media pages for more information?

Friends	of	Kneeshaw Park: 
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsofKneeshaw
https://friendsofkneeshaw.co.uk/

East Mount Community Centre:  
https://www.facebook.com/
EastmountCommunityCentre

Email: eastmountcommunity@gmail.com  
Telephone: 01482 798 649

East Hull Community Farm: 
https://www.facebook.com/EastHullCommunity
Farm

https://www.easthullcommunityfarm.org/

Here to help with Council Enquiries 

Every Thursday from 1 -  4pm at
Eastmount Community Recreation Centre

Waveney Road, Hull HU8 9NB

l  cost of living support
l  Council	Tax
l  housing	benefits/Council	Tax	Reduction
l  housing/ rent
l  homesearch
l  other council services

What’s happening in your area?

Golden Oldie Line Dance Group
Golden Oldie Line Dance Group held at the 
East	Mount	Centre	every	Thursday,	1	-	3pm.
Everyone over the age of 18 welcome.
A	great	way	to	keep	fit,	learn	
something new or just meet
new friends.
Just £2.50 for the session, 
nice and easy classic dances, 
ask for Pat.

Drop-In

Stop Smoking
Drop-In

PSCO	Drop-In

Housing	Drop-In

DWP
Employment	Benefits

Drop-In

PCSO	Drop-In

www.familyhubshull.org.uk
Tel: 01482 708 953

www.familyhubshull.org.uk

Acorns and Longhill 
Family Hubs
Activity Timetable Winter - Spring 2024

www.familyhubshull.org.uk

Acorns and Longhill 
Family Hubs
Activity Timetable Winter - Spring 2024

East Family Hub’s Drop-in Services

Day

First Wednesday
of every month

Wednesdays
3 weekly from
25th October

Every Thursday

Every Thursday

Thursdays
3 weekly from
26th October

Time

10am	-	12	noon

10am	-	12	noon

10am	-	12	noon

10am	-	12	noon

10am	-	12	noon

Location

Acorns Family Hub

Longhill Family Hub

Acorns Family Hub

Acorns Family Hub

Acorns Family Hub



This	document	can	be	made	available	in	other	formats	(large	print,	audio	and	Braille)	and	different	
community languages. Please telephone (01482) 300 300.

 

  
For further information contact:
East Area Team
Ings Library
Ings Centre
Savoy Road
Hull HU8 0TY

Tel: (01482) 300 300
Email: east.areaadmin@hullcc.gov.uk
Text:	east	to	07795	563	000
        @eastareahull
        @HCCEastarea-

Anti-Social Behaviour - 
motorbikes and quadbikes
We are carrying out targeted patrols in the East Hull area to tackle the problem 
of	motorbikes	and	quads	being	used	in	an	anti-social	way.
We are committed to making improvements but need your local knowledge and 
help identify where these motorbikes and quadbikes are being stored.
These bikes not only generate	a	large	amount	of	anti-social	behaviour	related	
calls	but	many	of	them	are	stolen,	non-road	legal	and	the	riders	have	no	regards	
for	public	safety	-	riding	dangerously	and	using	them	to	commit	other	crimes.
We appeal to anyone who sees these bikes to report them to us so we can tackle 
this issue.
Even though we may not be able to to do anything immediately, we will use all the information 
provided to build up a bigger picture so we can act action robustly.
If you have any information	regarding	anti-social	vehicle	use,	please	either	report	it	via	101	or	our	
online reporting page.
Make a difference in your community - help us to help you!
PC Chris Langton, Local Policing Team
PC Joe White, Local Policing Team

Are you interested in becoming a 
LOCAL STREET CHAMPION 

FOR YOUR STREET? 

 We are looking for special individuals that can 
spare an hour or two to walk their street,  

checking for a wide range of issues. 

 FULL TRAINING IS PROVIDED 
If you are interested and want to find out more, 

please contact Carl Newsam at Tenant Participation 
(01482) 612 010 

Alternatively, please email: tenant.resident@hullcc.gov.uk 

For more information, why not like our  
Facebook page ‘Hull City Council Housing’ 

or follow us on X @HCCTPT  

THE RIDING OF

NUISANCE
MOTORBIKES
IN THIS AREA IS AN OFFENCE

If you ride a MOTORBIKE and cause a nuisance
on public or private land, your bike is at risk

of being seized and crushed.

To be road legal you need:

A DRIVING LICENCE, INSURANCE, MOT,

TAX and REGISTRATION, and the

RIDER MUST WEAR A HELMET.

OR THE ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR TEAM ON

TO REPORT NUISANCE MOTORBIKES BEING RIDDEN

IN THIS AREA TELEPHONE

THE POLICE ON 101

TEL: (01482) 300 300
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